[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of  Meeting of Kemberton Parish Council held in The Village Hall, Kemberton on Wednesday 12th November 2014
Present:		Martyn Bidgood, Mark Lea, James Rennison, Mary Wright and  Shropshire Councillor. 	Michael Wood 
In attendance: 	Valerie Edwards clerk to the Council;
		
1	Apologies for Absence:	Ian Amos (due to work commitments), Giles Greenwood (due to work 				commitments)  and Philip Jones (due to illness). 
2	Chairman’s Announcements The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
3	Declaration of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in respect of items on the agenda. They will be annotated at the relevant item in the minutes.
4 	To approve the minutes of meeting held 10th September 2014  The minutes were approved by the 	meeting and signed by the Chairman.

5	Matters arising from the minutes 
	5.1	Dead Horse Chestnut Tree in hedge on entrance to the Village. The tree has now been felled. 
		
6	Correspondence
	6.1	From Shropshire Council     Notice of Road Closure Badger Heath Road - between 	Badger Heath  Farm and The Lodge from 4th December for 7 days. For construction of 	a new passing place.	This was noted
	6.2	From SALC Notice of Cancellation of AGM and Conference.
	6.3	From Shropshire Council Information on reducing Flood risk. This was noted

7	 Matters Reported from Shropshire Council Councillor M Wood reported that:
	•	Shropshire Council is moving to become a fully commissioning council.
	•	In this context the LJCs would become more important in the future with involvement in the 		development  of budgets, the LJC’s will have a big influence. This change will be 			implemented  early next year.
	•	Shirehall – there is an urgent need to move out of this property because of the high cost.
	•	The Development of the University in Shropshire is continuing. This will be using properties 		that are already owned by SC – such as The Guildhall in Shrewsbury.
	•	There is no plan to increase the Council Tax precept until the end of the electoral cycle.
	•	Waste Collection – Further to two pilot schemes which have been run, additional recycling 
		of kitchen waste can be expected.
	•	The dates and programme for the SAMDev examination are now published for meetings 			from November through to 19th December.	

8	Financial Matters   
	8.1	The Accounts for year ending 31st March 2014 have now gone forward and have 			been  successfully audited by Mazars -  External Auditor. To note that there is a 			zero fee for this audit.  
	8.2.1	Balance Brought  forward  31st October

		Current A/C					  955.43
		Less Payments approved at last meeting
		To Shropshire Council (election cost from May’13)   100.00
		To HMRC (PAYE clerk’s salary)			     70.00
		Clerk’s salary and expenses 			    506.20 
							Balance	    279.23

		Business Instant Access A/C			  2549.76

	8.2.2	Budget 2015/16 There was consideration of the budget figures for the coming financial 
		year. This was taken in connection with the possible precept requirement. After a brief 			consideration of the figures and of other additional items of expense it was agreed that this be 		discussed at the next meeting to approve the budget and forecast the precept requirement. 
	
	8.3	For Payment at November
		SALC Fee					    104.99
		Kemberton Village Hall ( Room Hire)		      90.00
		Dianna Russell (Newsletter)			    106.77
								    301.76
	
	8.4	The Meeting approved the move of  £1000 from Deposit to Current Account

9	Matters related to Grindle House Farm and Ren-new. 
	9.1	Planning Hearing	It was noted that this application did not appear on the agenda
		for the November Planning Committee meeting. It is thought that this may go to December 
		or possibly to the January meeting. (Date for December is set at Tuesday 9th).
	9.2	To review situation re. representation at hearing. The meeting considered the protocol in 		respect of eligibility to speak at the meeting. Ryton and Grindle would take precedence.  It 		was noted that to maintain balance Balfours may put up a number of speakers on a matched 		number basis.  
	9.3	It was noted that if this application for change of use is successful, it will remain in perpetuity 		and will apply to other future  potential users of this location.
	
	The Chairman agreed to liaise with the Chairmen of the other affected Parish Councils 		to offer 	support to Ryton and Grindle and to try to establish a common strategy for the 		planning meeting to avoid duplication of opinion and evidence.

10	Water Problems/ flooding   Councilor Bidgood reported that work on this land has now been carried 	out. A series of ponds have been created and are now filling up. The Gullies have been cleared out this 	week. 
	
11	Local Joint Committee   	The clerk offered the following report given previous week to W&R PC.
	(Councilor Ball – W&R PC) reported on the Meeting Wednesday 15th October.  
· The Meeting had been very long.
· Brown Clee would in future be subsumed into The Bridgnorth Area LJC.
· Crime – 50 crimes had been reported in this LJC area. Reports were received from Neighborhood Watch, Police Watch and  Speed Watch.( Volunteers are now being trained in the use of hand held speed guns.)
· Reports were taken about the Planned New University in Shropshire.
· The future importance of the LJC was stressed by Councilor M Wood as funding issues will be the province of these committees.

12	Village Defibrillator 	Councillor Lea reported progress
· He has recruited five volunteers to be trained.
· He has established with WMA that there is no requirement for volunteers to be insured.
· A suitable IP66 cabinet is being sourced it would be locked with a coded lock. (The “official” defibrillator housing boxes are priced at £550.00 each. A cost that the PC had not been told of in advance).
· West Midlands Ambulance will pay for replacement batteries and replacement pads.
· The call out system will be managed by a cascade system by a telephone service. He has learnt that there will be a cost for this telephone service of £100.00 per anum A further cost which had not been listed in the process of recommendation and acquisition.
· There is a further requirement that the defibrillator is checked once a week.
	
	The clerk confirmed that the defibrillator is now itemised on a Parish Council Asset Register.	

13	Parish Plan/Place Plan.   
	13.1	Questionnaire To receive report on progress with formulation of questionnaire for 	Parish Plan   In the absence of Councilor Jones there was no progress report on this matter. 	(Next agenda).
	13.2	Place Plan – Annual Review 2014 – 2015  to formulate a response. It was agreed that the 	clerk should respond to this review giving the information that a Parish Plan/Place Plan is 	now in the process of starting to be complied

14	Planning  

Planning - A 	 Plans received up till 5th November

NO APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION AT 12 NOVEMBER				

Planning -  B 	 Decisions since last meeting         


PLANS AND SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS CAN BE VIEWED ON   
http://planningpa.shropshire.gov.uk/online-applications/
							
									
PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/04361/TCA

DEVELOPMENT		To cut back 2 no Conifer, One damson, one lime and one sycamore
PROPOSED:			in line with boundary wall within Kemberton Conservation Area..

LOCATION			Kemberton Cottage,  Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, TF11 9LH
OS Reference 			373021  - 304687

APPLICANT:			Mr Simon Crothall			
																	Published on 29.09.14 	Permission granted 28.10.1414	

15	Any Other Business  
	15.1	Mobile Phone Use in Kemberton.  This issue had been raised by Bill Lathe  regarding the 		mobile phone coverage from Vodaphone. It was noted that the dead line for this 				application  for a rural signal booster has passed. (7th November)
	15.2	Publication/display of confirmed minutes of meetings.  This was briefly discussed. The 		matter  for inclusion on the next agenda.
	15.3	Old Maps of The Parish  This item had been discussed in connection with funding and 			budgets at item 8 above.  This matter was raised  formally by Councilor Wright, having been 		mentioned on a previous occasion.
		Old maps of Kemberton Parish have been discovered in storage in a resident’s house. The 		condition of these is  not good. Advice has been sought from an archivist, who has suggested 		that they be restored and that copies be made.
		It is planned that the copies be framed and put on display in the Village Hall.
		It was resolved that: Quotations be obtained for a)  the restoration  and  b) the framing 		of the copy maps. This would be publicized via the newsletter and invitations made to 		residents to sponsor/donate to the project. The Parish Council would be included in this 		sponsorship. 

16	Date and time of next meeting. 	Wednesday 14th January 2015


Meeting closed at 9.00
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